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Alternative to 1% tax to fund SABC to be devised
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THE Department of Communication has commissioned a study to look at the best funding model for the SABC after a proposed 1% tax income from the now-withdrawn Public Service Broadcasting Bill caused a public outcry . 

A review process with "relevant stakeholders" would be held before it is submitted to Parliament next year , Tiyani Rikhotso, spokesman for Communications Minister Roy Padayachie, said. 

The previous bill, introduced by the previous minister, Siphiwe Nyanda, was rejected and eventually withdrawn for giving too much power to the minister. It sought to introduce a new tax to help fund the struggling SABC and community organisations. It was also seen to conflict with at least four pieces of legislation. 

Mr Rikhotso was responding to concerns raised by civil society and labour after the department unveiled its Strategic Plan for 2011- 14 in Parliament recently. 

The Support Public Broadcasting (SOS) Coalition, made up of the Congress of South African Trade Unions, the Freedom of Expression Institute and Media Monitoring Africa, among others, raised concerns in a statement that the strategy made no mention of a policy review process for the bill. It also questioned the statement that the department would ensure that the SABC "aligns itself with government policies".

Its concern was prompted by blacklisting and progovernment reporting during SABC news head Snuki Zikalala’s tenure. 

Mr Rikhotso said the department "fully recognised the need for the SABC to remain independent". 

The department also plans to review the 1998 broadcasting white paper, which it admits is out of date and deeply flawed. 

It emerged in 2009 that the SABC had incurred a loss of R900m by March of that year. An income tax was proposed by Gen Nyanda to bolster both the SABC and community media. 

The parliamentary communications portfolio committee this week requested some clarity on the strategy, saying the document did not spell out where the industry is and where exactly it wanted to be in 2020. 

The department told Parliament that digital terrestrial television posed a major challenge because it opened up the frequency spectrum, which allowed space for new players, but this in turn generated a need for new content and applications.

And regulation of content would have to be reinvestigated. 
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